
 
June 10, 2009 

Dear friends, 
  
It has been many months since we have all been together, but the time has come again to begin 
planning Happening #19! We (Katie and Sam) have begun to work and plan for what will, of 
course, be an outstanding weekend of fun… And maybe even some God! This letter is being sent to 
you because you are the Happened—the people we would love to have return to Happening this year 
to be awesome supporters and leaders for the new Happeners! 
 
To be able to serve on the best staff ever (we hope at least), you will need to fill out the application 
prior to the due date and send it to this address: 

Diocesan House   
333 Wyandotte St.   
Bethlehem, PA  18015 

(It will be hard enough to choose a staff, so getting your application in on time will make it easier!) 
 
The next key to being able to serve on staff is the Pre-Happening Leadership Retreat at our church 
(the Cathedral Church of the Nativity, Bethlehem) which will be August 22-23. Bring your PJs, 
sleeping bags, and toiletries, because this retreat is an overnight where we will choose some 
awesome talks, plan a little, and hopefully make a “Norms” video.  
 
This year, Happening will take place at none other than Kirby Episcopal House in Mountaintop, PA 
from November 13-15. Staff will need to arrive on the evening of November 12 in order to prepare. 
Please look at all these dates and confirm that you are able to attend both Pre-Happening and 
Happening so that we don’t have to make last minute changes. 
 
Once you have completed all the lovely paperwork and confirmed all the dates, you have to live in 
anticipation for a while, for you see, Katie, and Sam have to agree on a staff and then inform you! 
Good luck to everyone who applies! 
    
Now we are going to share a little information… The theme for Happening #19 is “Under the Sea.” 
We will be exploring many the water scriptures and listening to awesome Little Mermaid tunes, so 
get pumped! This, of course, gives us a lot of material in the Bible to look through, so get your brain 
muscles in shape and begin to brainstorm, because we want to have the best Happening possible! 
 
If you have any questions, please contact either of us: 
Katie (perkypacapal@msn.com or 484.241.6775) 
Sam (gotmusic10@gmail.com or 610.762.9538) 
 
 
Peace! 

Katie and Sam 
Katie Kolepp and Sam Martin 
Co-Rectors, Happening #19 
 

P.S. Since we will be without Demery at Happening this year, we are counting on all of you to help 
out and make this easier for us! Thanks! 


